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WHAT’S COMING UP! 
2018  

     TERM 4 
WEEK 9 
Monday  10 Dec   K-2 Swimming 
Tuesday  11 Dec   K-2 Swimming 
     Years 3-6 Fun Swimming Carnival 
Wednesday  12 Dec   K-2 Swimming 
     Year 6 Farewell – 5:30pm in school hall 
Thursday  13 Dec   K-2 Swimming 
Friday  14 Dec   K-2 Swimming 
     End of Year Awards Assembly – 9:45am in school hall 
WEEK 10 
Wednesday  19 Dec   Last day for students – Class Party Day 
     K-2 Ballina Cinemas Excursion 
     Stage 2 (Years 3 and 4) Bowling Excursion 
     Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6) Ballina Pool Excursion 
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Principal’s Message 
We are certainly nearing the end of the school year. 
There are lots of great things still occurring as we lead up 
to our last day on Wednesday 19 December. 
  
It was a pleasure to listen to our aspiring leaders Maddie 
A, Miah B, Kahlila M, Ava W, Keenan C, Jimmy M, 
Maverick R and Jacob N present their speeches to the 
school at assembly on Monday afternoon. It is always 
wonderful to listen to students speak so highly of their 
school and their goals and ambitions to make it even 
better. I would like to wish all of you the best of luck, as 
each one of you will do an outstanding job in whichever 
leadership role you receive. Our school captains and 
executive team will be announced at our presentation 
assembly on Friday 14 December beginning at 9:45am in 
the school hall. 
 
Next week, Tuesday 11 December our Stage 2 and 3 
students will participate in a fun swimming carnival at the 
Ballina pool, I am sure you will have a great day. Our 
Year 6 students will be officially farewelled at their 
graduation dinner on Wednesday evening 12 December 
in the school hall. I would like to thank you all for your 
contributions to our school over your time here. Some of 
you have been here since Kindergarten; others have 
joined us at various times. It has a pleasure getting to 
know you all over the last few years. Remember you will 
all go on to do great and varied things as you enter the 
next chapter of your lives. A favourite quote of mine from 
Robin Williams “No matter what people tell you, words 
and ideas can change the world.” You all have what it 
takes to be part of changing the world. I wish you all the 
best of luck in your future endeavours. 
 
We have been busy finalising classes and teachers for 
2019. We have a plan that we think will work for the new 
school year. If our numbers change dramatically there 
will be a slight change in these plans. Students will be 
notified as to what class they will be going into and who 
their teacher will be when they return to school next year. 
 
We are still awaiting timelines and logistics regarding our 
new build. This week we have had archaeologist on site 
and they have found new artefacts, therefore there will be 
further delays to our build. So in essence as soon as I am 
informed as to what is actually occurring I will inform the 
school community. 
 
As this will be the last newsletter for the year, I would like 
to thank everyone in our school community for their 
ongoing support of our school. It is a wonderful place to 
work and I am constantly amazed by the great things that 
students do here. Whether that be academic, sporting or 
creative, you are what makes this school great. 
 
I would like to thank all of the wonderful people who 
volunteer their time here to assist. Whether that be in 
classrooms, reading programs, scripture or assisting with 
the P&C, every volunteer makes a difference and we 
thank you wholeheartedly for that. All volunteers are 
invited to an afternoon tea on Monday 17 December at 
1:30pm in the Library as our way of saying thank you. We 
look forward to seeing you all back next year! 

Finally to my fantastic staff – thank you! I could not do 
what I do without your ongoing support and commitment. 
Your dedication to your jobs and to the students here is 
certainly outstanding and I value each and every one of 
you. This of course also includes our fabulous office staff 
Carol, Laura, Rebecca and Jan, Karen and Andrew our 
cleaners and Greg our GA, you all play vital roles and I 
thank you for all that you do for this school. It is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
I would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable 
summer break and I look forward to seeing you all again 
in 2019. School resumes for students on Wednesday 30 
January. I hope you all have a merry Christmas and 
enjoy spending time with your families and friends. 
 
Deb Langfield 
Principal 
 
K-2 Intensive Swimming Program 
This week the K-2 students started their swimming 
lessons at Lennox Aquatic Centre. The students are all 
enjoying learning new skills and being in the water during 
these hot days! 
 
  

Responsibility in the Eating Area 

Bring your food and hat to the eating 
area 

Responsibility in all Settings 

Use equipment for its purpose 
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Honour Students 
Billy B   Dana A  Matilda M 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Merit Students 
Dustin W     Oliver P 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Buckett of Books Awards 
Imogen D – July 
Eadie H – October 
Lilah M – November 
Mila H – December 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CWA Award Winners 
Kindergarten: 
1

st
 Sienna H             2

nd
 Evi H       3

rd
 Mia B 

 
Highly Commended: 
Mia D  Maddison L  Quinn C 
Finn C  Kytoh L   Oliver N 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Stage 1               Stage 3 
1

st
 Harry R           1

st
 Sophie R and Maiya M 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Billy B      Dana A    Matilda M 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjnuPaa7IffAhWLV30KHWLkBjMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://stockshop.angiemakes.com/product/congratulations-card-printable-graduation-card-congratulations-graduate-card/&psig=AOvVaw0nkcGvk-xQk93wiHQMq2BW&ust=1544070281972200


 

  RESPECT  RESPONSIBILITY INTEGRITY  WWW.LENNOXHEAD-P.SCHOOL@DET.NSW.EDU.AU 4 

 

FRIDAY 7 DECEMBER 2018  | TERM 4 | WEEK 8 
 
 
 

   

 

Friday Assembly Awards Week 6 
Gold Cards 
Ruby B  Alani L  Rory G 
Zeke F  Molly S  Nate W 
Nina M  Alice S  Eadie H x3 
Sammie D Julia S  Thaleh S 
Calvin G Brady A  Charlie W 
Isabella O Layla R  Austin Q 
Beau R  Malilda M Ethan C 
Piper S  Thomas S Archie K 
Jimmy M Lilly B  Noon W 
 
Weekly Achievement Awards 
Harley T KC  Taylor D KD 
Olivia B  KRV  Oliver N KT 
Jack P  1MP  Tex C  1R 
Ava L  1/2O  Sunny P 2B 
Alex W  2N  Ashton H 3A 
Asha L  3H  William P 3/4J 
Jackson C 4CE  Jed L  4/5R 
Lilah M  5R  Ashlea S Music 
Eve C  Library 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student of the Week – Angus G 
Angus is consistently on task and 
ready to learn. He fully applies 
himself to every learning task. 
His behaviour and manners are 
always impeccable to all staff 
and students. He offers help to 
everyone and always 
enthusiastically completes all 
activities. He is a fantastic role 
model and delightful class 
member of 4/5R. Well done Angus! 
 
Congratulations Angus! 
 
 
 
 
Three Key Values in Action – Dolphin Slips 
Dolphin Slips are given to students for demonstrating the 
Three Key Values of Respect, Responsibility and 
Integrity. Draws are made each week from the Dolphin 
Slip box. Each student receives a canteen voucher. 
 
Archie K Obi A  Ayden J  
Archer W Harley T Jasper D 
Will W  Tully F  
 

Teaching Respect and Responsibility – Class Award 
The Dolphin Award is given to 
the class that demonstrates the 
best listening and participation skills 
during the weekly assembly. 
 
Week 6 class:  KRV and KT 
Week 7 class:  3A  
 
 
Friday Assembly Awards Week 7 
Gold Cards 
Amelia W Archer W Navah M 
Hanalei S Madison B Jasmine B 
Jimmy B William B Jade C 
Lachlan L Duke M  Zuri H 
Scarlet W Alice F  Lila P 
Ivy G  Chloe T  Max B x4 
Mila H x2 Emerson V Emma E 
Xavier W x2 Angus G Rob D 
Noon W 
 
Weekly Achievement Awards 
Harley D KC  Willow P KD 
Ruby B  KRV  Navah M KT 
Nate W  1MP  Jack K  1R 
Miah H  1/2O  Sammie D 2B 
Dylan O 2N  Sage F  3A 
Noah E  3H  Ryan K  3/4J 
Harrison G 4CE  Jacob N 4/5R 
Riley O  5R  Coen S  5/6OC 
Lilly C  6C  Heidi S  Music 
Tianna W Library 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Student of the Week – Matilda M 
Matilda is a friendly and cooperative student who always 
displays our school's Three Key Values of Respect, 
Responsibility and Integrity. In class she always 
approaches new learning 
with a positive attitude and 
takes great pride in producing 
quality work. Matilda works 
collaboratively with her peers 
and is a reliable friend. 
 
 
 
Great work Matilda! 
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